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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

Congratulations to the Year 9 netball team who came second in the County Finals, a report is in this newsletter. We also 
have further reports of some of the fantastic sporting achievements from children and their local teams.  
 

You should have received an email regarding the NEU Strike Action on Tuesday 2nd May. We have included the plan and 
timings for this day in this newsletter. 
 

Enjoy the Bank Holiday weekend. 
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

Monday 1st May 
 

Wednesday 3rd May 
 

Thursday 4th May 
 
 
 

Friday 5th May 
 

Saturday 6th May – Sunday 7th Day 

 

BANK HOLIDAY– SCHOOL CLOSED 
 

GCSE Art and Textiles Exams 
 

GCSE Art and Textiles Exams 
GCSE Drama Trip to Witness to the Prosecution, London County Hall 
Year 11 Celebration Evening of Sporting Achievement  
 

GCSE Art and Textiles Exams 
 

Duke of Edinburgh Award Practice Expedition 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

YEAR 7 
 

Well done to all the Year 7s who took part in the Maths Challenge competition.  
Charles Goodson, Dylan Glen, Rafaella Rassati and Finley Streeter for doing really well 
in their recent Science test. Taylor Love for much improved attitude towards learning, well 
done. Konrad Bielasinski who has made a fantastic start at Reigate School, well done! 
 

YEAR 8 
 

Well done to the following children who got the most achievement points in their form last 
week: Alexander Ockenden, Sienna Collick, Abel Libin, Leonardo Lai-Braun, Lewis Dixon, 
Lexi Adamson, Harley Finch, Caylum Rampartap and Emillia Line-Richard. 
 

YEAR 9 
 

Harrison Blackburn, Thomas Lord, Jamie Riley, Alfie Oates, Matilda Grace Paget, Elissia Reynolds, Oliver Mitchell and 
Lucas Merry for representing the school so positively during the sports tournament. 
 

YEAR 10 
 

Theo Toleran who has made a really good start to the new term with impressive performances in both English and Maths. 
Beth Perrett for always following the School Values. David Alexandre Ramos for his consistent excellent attitude to his 
studies. Onima Uddin for her 100% score in her Business Studies test and for just being a pleasure to teach. Zoe Canessa 
for good effort in Maths and Physics lessons this week and for always being polite. Rhys Strudwick for his exceptional 
conduct while representing the school in New York and for having the second highest number of achievement points in the 
form! Sophia Di Palma Smith who has continued to work hard in Maths and Science this year whilst maintaining good 
behaviour. Kira Lieven who always works hard in her lessons, is endlessly polite and respectful and a real asset to the form! 
Chelsey Leonard for her enthusiasm in researching colleges. Caden Crundwell for making a form move and fitting in so well. 
 

YEAR 11 
 

Chloe Fuchs for consistent effort in English.  Emily Campbell, Chloe Anderson and Priyanka Patel for all going above and 

beyond to get themselves ready for exams. 
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NEU STRIKE ACTION – TUESDAY 2ND MAY 
 

Due to the number of teachers taking action the school can only accommodate the Year 11s on this day. Year 11s should 
arrive at 9.05am and finish at the normal time of 3pm.   For those children not in school, please encourage them to check 
Show My Homework for any work set.  If your child is in receipt of free school meals and you would like to collect a meal 
from school between 12pm and 1pm on the day of the strike please e-mail info@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk by 12pm on 
30th April to reserve a meal.  
 

Children should check with their extra-curricular club leader to confirm if their club will be running on this day. Homework 
Club will be on as normal.   
 MARCH 

 

NEW YORK TRIP 2023 
 

Wow!! What a trip we had!  
 

From Times Square to Central Park in 30 degree heat, to the top of the Rock and Empire State 
Building, to down town Battery Park and the Financial District. We walked thousands of steps 
and refuelled at some of New York city’s most famous eateries.  
 

We danced, learned how to fight (in a stage combat way) and sang our way through the day, 
shopped till we dropped and watched one of the most amazing Broadway shows currently out there. A shout out from the 
pilot and members of the public and tour operators all joined in to praise the children on how wonderful they were. Memories 
were made, new friendships were formed and many suitcases came back heavier than when we arrived..... new clothes and 
sweets for all!.  
 

35 children and five members of staff had such a wonderful time and made it back with lots of stories to tell.  
 

Miss Swift 
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ICELAND 2024 

 

ICELAND TRIP 2024 
 

We have one space left for the trip to Iceland in February 2024.  If your child is in Year 
10 and taking GCSE Geography and is interested in visiting Iceland please email 
info@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk for further details.  A £125 deposit will be required.  
 
 
 

 

YEAR 9 NETBALL 
                    
Huge congratulations to the Year 9 netball team who came second (by 
one goal) in the County Finals on Friday 21st April at Surrey Sports 
Park.  The standard of netball was very high and the girls played 
exceptionally.  Such an amazing experience for them to play at such a 
great venue against other quality players, their medals were presented by 
Proscovia Peace and Felisitus Kwangwa, current Surrey Storm players at 
the end of the tournament.   
 
Well done to Natasha, Aoife, Georgia, Bella, Izzy, Sophia, Alicia and 
Lydia, Year 9 County finalists. 
 
Huge congratulations sent from Mrs Corder also. 
 
Mrs Tufo 
 

 

FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT 
                    
On Wednesday 24th April Reigate School welcomed five Year 5 and 6 teams from the 
Greensand Multi-Academy Trust and local primary schools for a friendly football 
tournament. The 7-a-side games were very competitive with an impressive level of 
skill and team spirit. St Joseph’s won the event beating runners up Kingswood just on 
goal difference! The points were also very close between the other teams from 
Yattendon and Sandcross.  
 

Thank you to our Year 9 young leaders for running the tournament: Elissia, Tily, 
Harrison, Tom, Jamie, Alfie, Oliver and Lucas. They took care of everything by setting 
up the pitches, working with the primary school pupils, refereeing the games and 
overseeing the score table.  It was a really enjoyable afternoon and we look forward 
to collaborating with our primary schools for more sports events in the future. 
 

PE Department 
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PE FIXTURES 

 

 

OTHER NEWS 

 

Congratulations to Delilah who plays defence for East Grinstead 
Hockey Club’s under 14 Girls. On April 22, the team became England 
Hockey National Club T2 Plate Champions with a fantastic 5-2 win 
against Manchester’s Timperley at the prestigious Nottingham hockey 

centre. 

 
 

 



OTHER NEWS 
 

Congratulations to the following children who played in the finals of The Harlequins Cup on the 19th of 
April. 
 

Aliza Codd, Emillia Line-Richard, Felicity Urquhart, Sophie Brown, Isobel Marshall, Sude Aylar-Smith 
and Zeta Cunningham in the U14 Girls' squad who competed against Chobham. The team played 
well but unfortunately lost 39-14. They all received runners-up medals. Well done! 
 

Amy Hedges, Eleni Davarias, Ella Critchlow, Ella Pocklington, Elsa Lenihan, Elsie Parsons,  
Imogen Wheeler, India Perfitt, Izzie Sheehan, Jesse Parker, Lilly Britton, Lily Woodhams,                      
Maya Bibby, Robyn Rooney, Rose Lacey and Zoe Smith in the U16 Girls' squad who competed against Guildfordians and 
won the game 24-22! Well done on such a fantastic win. 
 

If any children would like to give rugby a try please contact Old Reigatians at info@oldreigatianrfc.com. 
 

 
 

 

HOUSE RESULTS – WEEK ENDING 28TH APRIL 

 

 
 

 

CAREERS 

 

Our Reigate School website has a Careers Section which contains lots of useful information regarding college open events, 
up and coming careers events at School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along with 
links to useful websites. Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further 
education, apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. The library also has lots of 
Careers Resources and books for the children to use. When using the Morrisby platform please use the Reigate School 
Code when signing up: MC94232M  
 
 

 

  

www.barclayslifeskills.com www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk www.icould.com 

  

                                  www.morrisby.com  

 

mailto:info@oldreigatianrfc.com
http://www.barclayslifeskills.com/
http://www.apprenticeships.org.uk/
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/
http://www.icould.com/
http://www.morrisby.com/
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCJSu7-6Wi8kCFcE_FAodSg8J1g&url=http://www.fcbusiness.co.uk/news/article/newsitem=2390/title=karren+brady+launches+barclays+lifeskills+programme&bvm=bv.107406026,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNHnyAqlXpAm3Ro4swSnnryM7IQxSw&ust=1447427790012847
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOz7u_WYi8kCFUw8FAodUmwOyQ&url=https://apprenticeshipvacancymatchingservice.lsc.gov.uk/navms/forms/Vacancy/SearchVacancy.aspx&psig=AFQjCNHmMMZStU2VAOzr9ZYYcbfKBpjcuw&ust=1447427961099813
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/


 

CAREERS 
 

Coming up in Careers… 
 

13th June – “Enterprise” workshop from the University of Surrey (Year 7) 
 

13th July – “University Experience” on campus visit to the University of Surrey (Year 10) 
 

17th and 18th July – Work Experience (Year 10) 
 

17th July – Inspirational Learning Group Dragon’s Den (Year 9) 
 

18th July – Money Management (Year 9) 
 

19th July – Inspirational Learning Group Airbus Challenge (Year 8) 
 

19th July – Money Management (Year 10) 
 

20th July – Money Management (Year 8) 
 

Every Wednesday lunchtime – Careers Drop In with Mrs Grew – Careers Office 

 

MFL COMPETITION 
                    

 



VOCAB EXPRESS 
 

Vocab Express is an online package that aims to help 
children learn vocabulary independently for French and 
Spanish. The children are motivated to compete by a 
points-based system.  All the vocabulary on the website is 
from the AQA exam board word list and could potentially 
appear on their GCSE exam papers.  The children have 
been given usernames and passwords by their class 
teachers. 
 
 

 
Modern Foreign Languages Department 

 
 
Week 25– 28th April Challenge – Congratulations to the following children: 
 
 

 
Year 7 

 

Tilly Fox 
Samar Shetty 

Jay Vara 

 
Year 9 

 

Kacper Chmurzewski 
 

 
Year 10 

 

Afua Larbi-Yeboa 

 

Year 11 
 

James Delany 
Zara Islam 

Catelyn Morrow 

 

SAFEGUARDING AT REIGATE SCHOOL 
 

 
We recognise our moral and statutory responsibility to safeguard and promote the 
welfare of all children. Reigate School makes every effort to provide a Ready, 
Respectful and Safe environment in which children feel secure, valued and 
respected. If a child has any worries or needs some support at any time, we 
encourage them to speak to their pastoral team or any member of the safeguarding team in the first instance.  
 

Please visit the school website https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/ to access our safeguarding pages for guidance, 
support and signposting information. We have a comprehensive outline of our Reigate School Early Help offer, which is 
designed to help families access key services when support is first needed. 
 

If you have any concerns, questions or would like advice surrounding any aspect of safeguarding please contact the school 
and ask to speak to a member of the safeguarding team or email  
dsl@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk 
 

 

SAFEGUARDING – ONLINE SAFETY 
 

The internet is a wonderful resource, however ensuring children know how to 
use the internet safely is vitally important. Please visit the school website E-
Safety page using the link below to access important signposting information 
designed to inform parents and carers about online safety and how to best 
support your child at home.  
 

E-Safety:  https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/safeguarding/esafety 
 

 

The following resource from Childnet has been created to help a parent/ carer and child to have a conversation together 
about life online.  https://www.childnet.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/My-Life-Online.pdf 
 

 

CHATHEALTH SERVICE 

 
For children aged between 11 and 19 there is a ChatHealth Service available 
provided by the Surrey School Nursing Service. 

 

For more information please visit the website  
https://childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/ChatHealth 
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TWELVE 15 MENU 

 

 



TWELVE 15 MENU (CONT.) 

 
On rare occasions due to supply issues we might need to adjust the menus slightly at short notice 

 

NOTICES 

 



NOTICES 

 

 

NOTICES – PLANNED ROADWORKS 
 

 

  

 


